
 

 

Issue 85 

Our town 

B u s i ne ss  Na me  

Dear Clinton  

Community Members, 

Spring is in the air and 

like many of you who 

are cleaning your property and plant-

ing your gardens, the Town is also 

well underway with several important 

projects that will beautify and main-

tain our community for years to come.   

We recently received approval from 

NJDOT to combine our grant awards 

into one project that will pay for the 

road resurfacing of Lower Center 

Street, Main Street and East Main 

Street.  While we are repairing these 

downtown roads, we will be replacing 

the existing water main and service 

lines with new pipe and connections.  

This will insure that our vital infra-

structure for the downtown area re-

mains serviceable for generations to 

come.  Please pardon any interrup-

tions while we complete these im-

provements. 

The water main improvements on Leigh 

Street from the Municipal Building to 

Country Club Road will begin shortly 

after school ends in June.  This project 

will involve the replacement of aging 

water lines and service connections 

along Leigh Street.  There will be some 

road closures and general construction 

inconveniences involved so please be 

careful when traveling through this 

area during the summer. 

Good news on the financial front in that 

we have passed the municipal budget 

for 2011 with no tax increase to our resi-

dents.  Through prudent fiscal manage-

ment, sharing services with our 

neighbors, and continuing to do more 

with less, we were able to craft a budget 

that maintained the level of services our 

residents currently enjoy.  This year’s 

spending plan is below the 2% man-

dated spending cap for municipalities.  

In these difficult economic times we are 

pleased that we are not increasing the 

burden on local taxpayers this year. 

We continue to discuss shared services 

with our neighbors and Councilman 

Shea is representing the Town on the 

Freeholders task force to study consoli-

dation and collaboration within Hunter-

don County.  The concept of shared ser-

vices is nothing new to Clinton, as we 

have utilized the practice to our mutual 

benefit for years and will continue to do 

so.  We will also be wary of collaboration 

that is not in our best interests and 

steer clear of those practices that may 

become a burden to our residents in the 

future.  I am firm believer that shared 

services are a productive tool for small 

June  2011 

From the Mayor’s Desk. . .        Christine Schaumburg   
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FREE ELECTRONIC & SCRAP METAL RECYCLING DUMPSTERS 

 ARE LOCATED AT THE SEWER TREATMENT PLANT (RAMSEY RD) 

MONDAY- FRIDAY 7:00am-3:00pm   

municipalities to provide cost effec-

tive services to its residents.  I op-

pose mandatory consolidation or 

forced sharing that may harm our 

financial position or change the 

character of our community. 

Continuing our green activities we 

added free drop off for our resi-

dents to recycle consumer electron-

ics and scrap metal.  A dumpster 

for each is located on Ramsey Road 

next to the sewer treatment plant 

and can be accessed Monday 

through Friday during the day.  In 

January the law changed which 

required that all consumer elec-

tronics such as computers, TV’s, 

laptops, radios, etc. could no longer 

be left curbside for garbage and 

must now be recycled.  It is now 

much easier and more convenient 

to properly dispose of these items 

by having a drop off within the-

Town at no cost to our residents.  

The scrap metal will be recycled 

and all profits gained from the re-

sale of these items will be shared 

with the Town.  For more informa-

tion on these activities and many 

other interesting programs please 

remember to visit our website at 

www.clintonnj.gov. 

Be sure to visit our merchants and 

share in the many exciting activi-

ties throughout the Town this sum-

mer.  Enjoy and have a safe and 

healthy summer. 

All my best, 

Christine Schaumburg 
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Clinton Seniors by Vince Cardarelli 
Plans to organize the Seniors of  

Clinton town are on-going.  So far, 

about 30 people have sent in their 

names to me and Joy Beck, who has 

agreed to help in the effort.  Send your 

email address, or call with your phone 

number to: 

Vince Cardarelli - vbwc@comcast.net - 

908-735-8187 

Joy Beck - joybeck_66@hotmail.com - 

908735-7105 

This newsletter goes to press before the 

Senior Luncheon on May 15, at which 

the intention is to brainstorm the fu-

ture of the nascent organization.  

Results of that meeting will be sent 

via email to the people who have 

signed up. 

Meantime, please note that the 

County Senior Center in Flemington 

offers numerous activites:e.g., health 

screenings, Brunch and Learn semi-

nars, etc.  These events are listed in 

The Democrat, Courier, and The  

Observer. 

I will be alerting members of other 

activities planned by Senior groups 

around the county.  Of note: 

---Glen Anthony (sponsored by West 

Amwell Seniors) Thursday, June 2, 

Haledon, cost $53.50. 

---Rocco Ponzini, storyteller, comic 

includes luncheon, show, meal, danc-

ing and gratuities.  For details call 

Phyllis Chrismer 609-397-0192. 

---Met Museum of Art (NY) 

(sponsored by County Senior Ser-

vices), Thursday, June 16, includes 

bus and entrance $24.00. Call Mary 

Ann Thompson at 908-788-1359. 

Code Enforcement by Jack Daniels 
During my frequent travels around 

and through the Town, I have the op-

portunity to witness many things. I 

would like to call your attention to 

some of the matters that I have a re-

sponsibility for verifying compliance. 

This would include the posting of 

signs around Town, extremely tall 

grass and debris upon properties and 

tanks/dumpsters along our floodways. 

Signs: The best advice I can give is to 

contact my office regarding this issue. 

Many signs are permitted within rea-

son however, signs posted on anyone 

else’s property are typically not per-

mitted without proper approvals. This 

includes garage sale, moving sale, 

yard sale, etc. There is a process to 

permit these “offsite” signs to be 

posted but this involves permission 

from the property owner and a sign 

permit from the Zoning Officer. 

“Onsite” signs such as contractor 

signs are much easier to post however 

sometimes this too requires the sign 

permit from the Zoning Officer. Please 

avoid unnecessary notices being is-

sued by simply obtaining the proper 

permit. You can view the specifics of 

the sign regulations by clicking the 

following link: 

http://www.ecode360.com/?custId=CL0

749. Within this link, get to chapter 

88, Article VII. Then open section 88-

64 which is the specific subsection on 

signs. Should you need to determine a 

definition please look in section 88-4. 

Lastly, if you post a sign, please re-

move it upon the completion of your 

event. 

Grass and Debris: There are always 

concerns and complaints when some-

one’s grass gets to be too high. What is 

considered too high? Within the Town 

Code, there is a chapter that deals with 

this matter. It is chapter 45 and this 

chapter states that grass greater than 

3” is a violation. Over the years I have 

had to send out violations regarding 

this matter many times. It is usually 

the “empty” lots and abandon proper-

ties that are frequent violators. In the 

recent economy many foreclosed prop-

erties have the grass left uncut from 

weeks. There are far too many such 

locations within our Town. The concern 

is that the tall grass lends to breeding 

ground and habitat for ticks and other 

less friendly critters. I request your 

assistance this year with this matter in 

hopes that everyone will help to main-

tain the beauty of Clinton and main-

tain your property accordingly. Maybe 

we all can lend a land to each other 

and help others less fortunate. 

Tanks/Dumpsters: The rainy season 

is upon us again. Each year, we experi-

ence flood issues when the Beaver 

Brook and South Branch of the Raritan 

River swell. Remember that it is not 

only during a rainstorm that there 

is an issue but afterwards when the 

river crests. The Town has a code 

that requires all fuel storage tanks 

and any dumpster of 6 yards or less 

to be registered and anchored in 

place. All fuel tanks should already 

be anchored in place according to 

certain building codes. The dump-

sters will require having an anchor-

ing system in place that in the event 

of a possible flood, the dumpster can 

be secured to prevent it from float-

ing away and blocking the water-

ways. Registration for these tanks 

and dumpsters is free but a form 

and description of the anchoring 

must be completed. If you have re-

ceived letters regarding this in the 

past you must follow through imme-

diately. Please contact my office and 

speak with Allison Witt regarding 

this matter. 

If anyone would like to speak to me 

regarding any of the above-

mentioned information, please con-

tact my office at 908-735-2275 or 

email me at jdaniels@clintonfd.org. 

I would be happy to assist you in 

any way that I can. 

Jack Daniels, Fire Marshal,  

Housing & Code Enforcement  

Official 
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Public Works / Bus. Administrator by James T. Naples 
gallon water storage tank will begin 

next month.  This project will add addi-

tional reserve capacity to the system 

and improve our ability to service the 

system and our customers.  The tank 

will be located next to the original stor-

age tank and construction will take 

approximately seven months to  

complete. 

The downtown road reconstruction and 

resurfacing project will begin late this 

summer. This project, which will be 

funded through NJDOT municipal 

grants, will include the resurfacing of 

Lower Center, Main and East Main 

Streets, repair of curbs and sidewalks.  

In addition to the road work the Town 

will be replacing the water mains on 

these streets and repairing any dete-

riorated storm drains.  This work will 

be coordinated so that the disruption to 

the downtown business is as minimal 

as possible.   

Work on improving the sewer treat-

This summer will see increased ac-

tivity as we begin work on several 

capital improvement projects that 

will improve our roads, sewers and 

water system.  The Mayor and Coun-

cil have been proactive in obtaining 

either grants or low interest loans to 

facilitate these much needed repairs 

at the lowest possible cost for the 

taxpayers. 

The water main replacement project 

on Leigh Street will begin shortly 

after school closes this summer.  The 

project will include the replacement 

of approximately 4,000 feet of water 

mains and new service connections 

for the area of Leigh St from the in-

tersection of Rt. 173 to Country Club 

Dr. The will be intermittent road 

closures and detours during the  

construction and we ask for your  

patience as we make these much 

needed repairs. 

The construction of a new 2.5 million 

ment plant will begin this summer 

as we are replacing the filter system 

that has outlived its useful life.  The 

replacement filters will require less 

maintenance and reduce energy us-

age in the facility. 

The Town has recently added a free 

drop-off for residents to recycle elec-

tronic equipment and scrap metal.  

The drop-off for these items is lo-

cated at the sewer treatment plant 

on Ramsey Rd.  Residents are wel-

come to recycle any of these items 

free of charge during the week from 

8:00am to 3:30pm.   

Please see the Town website for more 

information on what items can be 

recycled.  Recycling is an important 

method to reuse valuable materials 

and commodities and divert trash 

from ending up in a landfill.  Please 

make sure to continue to recycle your 

household items every Friday and to 

utilize the free drop-off for electronic 

goods and scrap metal.     

Road Department by Dan Shea 

As we move into the summer we look 

back at the preparation that occurred 

in the spring.  We have combined 

State grants to consolidate our road 

project for Lower Center, Main Street, 

and East Main Streets.  After check-

ing the water pipes and storm drains 

we have determined a series of re-

placements are necessary.  This will 

correspond with the overall project 

and is expected to take place in Au-

gust/September. 

The Pony Truss bridge was repaired 

by the County Highway Dept. in 

May.  This is an investment in time 

and antiquity that we appreciate. 

Lastly five more landlords have 

agreed to continue with our pavers 

project. We hope more will come on 

board to join in this downtown  

renovation. 

SAVE THE DATE 

 FOR OUR ANNUAL TOWN  

PICNIC 

SEPTEMBER  

10th 

The Town of Clinton Summer 

Recreation Program is now 

accepting registration for stu-

dents in the area that have 

completed kindergarten through 8th 

grades as of June, 2011.  The  

program runs from June 27 through 

July 22 9:00-12:00 at the Clinton 

Public School.  Information on activi-

ties, trips and registration is  

available on the Town of Clinton 

website www.clintonnj.gov.  Please 

note you do not need to attend Clinton 

Public School or be a resident of Clin-

ton to attend our summer recreation  

program. 

Recreation Commission  by Rich Duffy 

COME ENJOY 2 FUN FILLED EVENTS 

ON JULY 10TH 

 

22 Annual Rubber Ducky Race          32nd Annual “Sprintin’ Clinton” 

For info e-mail:  www.clintonsunriserotary.org. 
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     Summer Fun and  

Safety Reminders 

Town Noise Ordinance – 

Chapter 101 of the Code of 

the Town of Clinton addresses 

“unreasonable and/or unnecessary 

noise” which travels across real prop-

erty lines and it also specifically ad-

dresses that noise which is created by 

“sound reproduction devices”. Sound 

reproduction devices include but are 

not limited to musical instruments, 

radios, T.V.’s, tape recorders, phono-

graphs, loudspeakers, P.A. systems or 

any other sound-amplifying devices.  

Let me start by saying that there are 

many activities that by there very 

nature will immediately violate this 

ordinance, therefore the ordinance 

contains provisions for exceptions 

(public safety, emergency work, con-

struction activities, activities on pub-

lic grounds under authority of Town 

Officials) or provide that the Town 

Council may grant a permit for a spe-

cific activity to be an exception to the 

ordinance for a specific period of time 

(concerts, merchant events, etc.). The 

nuts and bolts of this ordinance is 

“unreasonable noise” which is not an 

exception contained in the ordinance 

or authorized by Town Council.  Un-

reasonable noise is defined as “any 

excessive or unusually loud sound or 

sounds which annoy, disturbs, injures 

or endangers the comfort, repose, 

health, peace or safety of a reasonable 

person of normal sensitivities or 

which causes or has the potential to 

cause injury to animal life or damage 

to property or business”.  Unreason-

able noise can be many things to 

many people however the Police De-

partment considers the following stan-

dards when determining whether 

there is a violation of the ordinance: 

volume, intensity, is the nature of the 

noise usual or unusual, is the origin of 

the noise usual or unusual, the vol-

ume and nature of any background 

noise, proximity to residential sleep-

ing areas, nature and zoning of the 

area, time of the day or night, dura-

tion of the noise, is the sound source 

temporary, is the noise continuous or 

impulsive and whether the noise 

 Police Department  by Chief R. Brett Matheis 
would disturb the peace and/or be 

considered a common-law nuisance.  

Now I know your wondering what 

does all that mean right?  What it 

means is that what is “reasonable” at 

noon may not be reasonable at 4pm, 

and what is reasonable at 4pm may 

not be reasonable at 8pm, and what 

may have been reasonable at 8pm 

may not be reasonable at 10pm or 

later.  The bottom line is that 

“unreasonable noise” traveling across 

property lines is a violation of the 

ordinance and the common sense 

rule of thumb that should be used is 

that as it gets later in the day the 

volume of any noise should continu-

ally be lowered until at some point 

the noise cannot be heard by your 

neighbors. 

Fireworks – The Fireworks laws in 

New Jersey are VERY restrictive. In 

some States fireworks are permitted 

to be sold to the public however in 

New Jersey only paper or plastic 

caps for use in toy cap guns or legal. 

EVERY OTHER type of fireworks is 

ILLEGAL and will subject a person 

who possess or sells such a device to 

severe penalties upon conviction.  

Sparklers, novelty items such as 

cigarette loads, trick matches, trick 

noise makers, smoke grenades, toy 

propellants, snap & pops, poppetts 

and champagne poppers as well as 

firecrackers, Roman Candles, rock-

ets, etc. are ALL ILLEGAL in this 

State. Please do not be fooled by a 

salesman who tries to tell you that 

they are authorized or permitted to 

be sold by mail order houses or over 

the internet and please do not pur-

chase fireworks and transport them 

into New Jersey from Pennsylvania 

or others States. Aside from being 

illegal fireworks are EXTREMELY 

unpredictable and dangerous.  Each 

year many people young and old find 

themselves in emergency rooms 

around the State with severe injuries 

caused by the illegal use of fireworks. 

Fireworks are also a serious fire haz-

ard. Please leave fireworks to the 

experts at officially sanctioned public 

and licensed displays and be re-

minded that the police department 

and our Fire Code Official have a 

ZERO TOLERANCE policy for viola-

tions of the State’s Fireworks Laws. 

Severe Weather / Flooding – Clin-

ton is prone to flooding in several com-

mercial and residential areas, and like 

all other places susceptible to high 

wind damage and storm related power 

outages.  Although the Police, Fire, 

EMS and Office of Emergency Man-

agement Departments of the Town are 

available to respond and assist in 

emergencies, YOU the property 

owner/tenant are responsible to be 

aware of severe weather forecasts and 

to take those steps unique to YOUR 

properties to protect them in cases of 

severe weather and flooding. Please 

take the time NOW to create a plan 

for you, your family and your home or 

business to follow in the event of 

emergency. Resources are available to 

assist you at the following websites: 

www.state.nj.us/njoem , 

www.fema.gov and www.redcross.org . 

You are also encouraged to sign up for 

local alerts on the Police Department 

website www.clintonnjpolice.com . 

Suspicious Activity – We have all 

seen something that “just did not 

seem right”.  Too often people do not 

report suspicious activity for fear that 

they will have to “get involved” or suf-

fer some form of retaliation. Many 

times suspicious activities are re-

ported the morning after and some-

times many days after the fact when 

there is little if anything that police 

can do about it. If you see or are 

aware of anything suspicious in na-

ture do not hesitate to contact the 

non-emergency number for the Police 

Department at 908-735-8611 as soon 

as possible. You will be connected to a 

live communications dispatcher who 

will accept your information AN-

NONYMOUSELY (if you desire) and 

relay that information to a police offi-

cer who will immediately investigate 

the incident.  

Alcoholic Beverages – If you are 

hosting a summer picnic or party, 

please be reminded that the consump-

tion of alcoholic beverages in public  

                       continued see page 5 



 

 

gency Management. The HCTRTF is 

trained and equipped, through the 

participating agencies, to handle un-

usual rescue situations, including 

high angle rope rescue, confined space 

rescue, trench cave-in rescue and 

structural collapse rescue incidents.  

This partnership is yet another exam-

ple of how Shared Services is fully 

embraced and practiced by the  

Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad. 

The Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad 

provides Basic Life Support (BLS) and 

Rescue services (vehicle extrication, 

water rescue, collapse, trench, rope 

and confined-space rescue) to the 

Town of Clinton, a majority of Clinton 

Twp., all of Lebanon Borough, and 

portions of the Township of Franklin 

and the Township of Union.  With a 

coverage area of approximately 52 

square miles and a call volume that 

exceeds 2,000 calls per year, the 

squad utilizes a combination of volun-

teer and supplemental paid personnel 

to insure in-house staffing.  Unique to 

Hunterdon County, Clinton has an 

ambulance crew in quarters, seven 

days a week.  The squad operates 5 

ambulances, a rescue truck, a special 

services vehicle, 3 boats, a command 

vehicle and a technical rescue services 

trailer. 

The concept of Shared 

Services, a term garner-

ing great attention on 

the national, statewide, 

county and local stages, 

has in fact been in use by the Clinton 

First Aid & Rescue Squad (CFARS) 

for many years.  It is important to 

note that what sharing services 

should really strive for is an overall 

improvement in the level of service 

desired by citizens of a particular  

jurisdiction while maintaining high 

cost efficiency.  History has shown 

that sharing services works best when 

all parties agree on the mission and 

have a cooperative spirit entering the 

relationship. 

In 2003, CFARS started the 27 Res-

cue Partnership in conjunction with 

the Califon First Aid Squad, High 

Bridge Emergency Squad and Hamp-

ton Emergency Squad.  This joint  

venture was tasked with the goal of 

meeting and bolstering daytime  

response capabilities without strain-

ing the financial resources of any one 

department or corresponding munici-

pality.  The 27 Rescue ambulance is 

in service Monday through Friday and 

covers the Borough of High Bridge, 

the Borough of Glen Gardner, the 

Borough of Califon and parts of the 

Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad by Chad Newsome 
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following areas; the Township of 

Clinton, the Township of Union, 

Bethlehem Township, the Township 

of Lebanon and Tewksbury Town-

ship.  The 27 Rescue Partnership is, 

at its very core, a successful and 

multi-jurisdictional benefit for the 

agencies involved and, most impor-

tantly, for the citizens and visitors to 

the towns noted above. 

In April of last year, CFARS part-

nered with The Borough of Lebanon 

to bolster the delivery of emergency 

medical service by stationing one of 

the CFARS ambulances at the  

Lebanon Fire Company station.  This 

unit is located in Lebanon Monday 

through Friday during daytime 

hours.  This move gives residents 

and visitors alike increased service 

coverage.  Unlike the 27 Rescue 

Partnership, this service is provided 

by CFARS as part of its primary  

response capabilities.   

CFARS is pleased to be part of the 

Hunterdon County Technical Rescue 

Task Force (HCTRTF).  The 

HCTRTF is a partnership between 

the Clinton, Flemington-Raritan, 

and Whitehouse Rescue Squads, 

along with personnel from the 

Hunterdon County Office of Emer-

Police Department by Brett Matheis  (Continued) 

(public property, streets, sidewalks, 

parks & playgrounds) is prohibited 

by ordinance. Please maintain an 

awareness of WHO is consuming 

your alcoholic beverages and HOW 

MUCH they are consuming at YOUR 

event.  As the host you may be held 

responsible for the actions of those 

that you have served in some in-

stances. Please also remember that 

the Drunk Driving blood alcohol level 

threshold in New Jersey for those 21 

and over is .08% blood alcohol content, 

however the limit for those under 21 

is SIGNIFICANTLY LESS at .01% 

BAC.  So for all practical purposes 

this is a ZERO TOLERANCE for the 

consumption of alcoholic beverages if 

you are under 21 and operating a 

motor vehicle regardless of where or 

from whom you were served.     

Police Department Website – 

www.clintonnjpolice.com  You will be 

able to access police news, important 

information of interest to residents 

and visitors, Town ordinances and 

sign up for police alerts by using this 

site. 

MEALS ON WHEELS 

“Would you like to do lunch? With Meals on Wheels, that is. Meals on Wheels in Hunterdon 

has provided ‘comfort food’ to our recipients since 1973: now we’d like you to join us. If you 

are over 60, homebound and/or have a disability, Meals on Wheels can deliver a hot noon-

time meal Monday through Friday with weekend coverage if needed. If you or someone you 

know would benefit from this services please call 908-284-0735 for more information. 
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February 22, 2011  

~Public Hearing and adoption of De-

velopment Fee Ordinance where fees 

are collected from developers for 

maintenance and expenditures pur-

suant to COAH regulations and used 

for the sole purpose of providing low 

and moderate-income housing. 

~Public Hearing and adoption of  

Municipal Maintenance Ordinance 

authorizing municipal maintenance 

of Georges Place Extension. 

March 8, 2011 

~A Resolution was approved for the 

endorsement of  the submission of a 

Municipal Recycling Tonnage Grant 

Application. 

~Councilman Shea discussed plans 

for Main, East Main, Lower Center 

Street resurfacing project and sewer 

line televising. 

~Kathy Olsen, CFO, reported three 

years of the budget have been posted 

on the website, in accordance with 

State requirements. 

March 22, 2011 

~Discussion on proposal for Farmer’s 

Market on summer Sundays in 

Town. The proposal has the support 

of the Mayor and Council, but discus-

sion to continue regarding safe and 

appropriate location. 

~Introduction of Ordinance to estab-

lish a Cap Bank. 

~Municipal Tax Rate to remain flat 

for 2011. 

~Adopted Resolution to authorize 

Mayor to sign agreement with High-

lands Water Protection and Planning 

Council regarding modification to the 

Water Allocation Permit 5220x as con-

sistent with the Regional Master 

Plans. 

~Adopted Resolution to grant con-

struction of 2.5 Million Gallon Water 

Storage Tank to Natgun Corporation 

of Massachusettes. 

 ~Buildings and Grounds Committee 

obtaining quotes for handrail repairs 

and a roof for the Community Center. 

~Electronics and scrap metal can now 

be disposed of by using the Town 

dumpsters at the Treatment Plant. 

Town will receive 50% on all scrap 

and it will increase recycling figures, 

at no cost to the Town. 

April 12, 2011 

~Richard Katz, Clinton Public School 

Superintendent, and Lisa Kraft, CPS 

Business Administrator, presented 

the school’s 2011-2012 budget. 

~Resolution was approved to increase 

the bid threshold for Qualified Pur-

chasing Agent to $36,000. 

~Resolution was approved to author-

ize the Town to sign agreement with 

Clinton Township Sewage Authority 

for the Operation of their Sanitary 

Sewerage Collection System. The 

Clinton Township operator is retiring 

and this shared service will benefit 

both municipalities. 

~The Town executed a contact with 

DONJON Recycling for an electronic 

equipment dumpster to be located at 

the Sewer Treatment Plant. 

~A letter of resignation was received 

from Don Goehe, stepping down from 

the Environmental Commission for 

which he proudly served for 30 years! 

April 26, 2011 

~An Eagle Scout project was pre-

sented by Matt Singer to propose a 

Rain Garden near DeMott Pond. 

~ 2011 Municipal Budget was 

adopted. 

~Resolution approved for the pur-

chase/lease a police vehicle.  

 

Council Highlights by Susan Komorowski 

Buildings & Grounds Update by Rich Duffy 

The Buildings and Grounds Com-

mittee along with Art Dysart have 

been working hard on the ball fields 

in Town.  The fields are being 

mowed and weeded and new clay 

has been added to the infield.   

Renovations are scheduled to begin 

early this summer on the grand 

stands at Gebhardt Field.  This 

should not affect the use of the field 

during construction.   

The Buildings and Grounds  

Committee is also in the process of 

doing energy upgrades on all the 

town buildings.  Approximately 75% 

of all the upgrades will be paid by 

grant funds as a result of the Town 

participating in the energy audit.   

FREE ELECTRONIC RECYCLING FOR RESIDENTS 

 
The following items may be disposed in this dumpster: 

    Computers, laptops, keyboards, mouse, cables, hard drives, televisions and monitors, scanners, printers,  

    copiers and fax machines, telephone handset systems, cell phones, home stereo and entertainment systems,  

    cameras and video equipment and electronic scrap (blenders, toasters, kids games, etc). 

FREE SCRAP METAL RECYCLING 

Air conditioners, refrigerators, etc. (Freon and any liquid must be removed) 

Dumpsters are located at the Sewer Treatment Plant on Ramsey Road 
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Around the Town by Danielle Badiali 

Spirits of the Red Mill 

Evening Tours offered throughout Summer 

Call The Red Mill for Details 735-4101  

Starting Friday, May 27 

Clinton Guild Friday Night Music, "Come Together"  

Enjoy musicians on the streets of Clinton  

Every Friday        May 27-Sept 2  

Saturday, June 4 

Town of Clinton, Town-wide Garage Sale 

9AM Start 

Sunday, June 5 

BRITISH CAR DAY 

Red Mill Museum 10 to 3PM 

Friday, June 10 

Clinton Guild Flag Day Parade 

Decorate your bikes, scooters -  

anything with wheels! 

Ceremony at 6:30PM 

Parade Downtown Clinton 

Entertainment, refreshments & music to follow! 

Saturday, June 11 

Environmental Fair: 

Treasures of the South Branch  

Free Admission      

10 to 4pm 

Presented by the South Branch Watershed Association 

Saturday & Sunday July 9 & 10 

“Hunterdon County Medieval Faire” 

Call the Red Mill for details 735-4101  

Sunday, July 17 

CLASSIC CAR SHOW 

 

10 to 3pm at the Unity Concourse Bldg 

For more info call 908-339-1053 or go to 

www.unitybank.com/carshow 

Sunday, July 10 

 

DOUBLE HEADER!!! 

 

THE GREAT RUBBER DUCKY RACE 

Pick your duck and be at the Dam at 2PM 

Advanced duck sales sold day of event 

 at 10am on Main St. 

SPRINTIN’ CLINTON 

1 ml. Fun Run at 6:30PM 

5k Race at 6:45PM 

 

Both races begin at the Clinton Community Center  

For info go to:  www.clintonsunriserotary.org 

Thursday through Sunday, July 14—17 

BLACK POTATOE MUSIC FESTIVAL 

 

Featuring 36 acts over 4 days 

for more info www.blackpotatoe.com 

Saturday and Sunday, August 6 & 7 

REVOLUTIONARY WAR DAYS 

18th century camps, drills, skirmishes,  

guided tours, and educational demonstrations 

Red Mill Museum 10 to 4pm 

Friday thru Sunday, August 5, 6 & 7 

 

CLINTON’S ANNUAL SIDEWALK SALE!!! 

Come out and support the merchants. 

Saturday, August 13 

Bluegrass Festival: 

A day of traditional Blue Grass Music 

Call the Red Mill for info 

735-4101 

Friday, September 2 

Clinton Guild “Come Together” Music  

Come see the season’s Grande Finale  

Downtown Clinton 

 

HAZARDOUS WASTE CLEAN UP DAY 

Saturday, July 9, 2011    9am to 1pm 

Hunterdon County Complex  

Route 12, Flemington 

          For more information, call 908-788-1110 

 

COMPUTER AND ELECTRONICS COLLECTION  

Saturday, October 8, 2011     9am to 1pm 

Hunterdon County Complex,  

Route 12, Flemington 

For more information call 908-788-1110 
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GARBAGE PICKUP 
EVERY TUESDAY 

(ONE DAY PER WEEK) 

 

 

RECYCLE PICKUP 
EVERY FRIDAY 

(ONE DAY PER WEEK) 

www.clintonnj.gov 

Visit Clinton, NJ online at www.clintonnj.gov 

For information regarding placing articles in this newsletter, contact 

Nancy Burgess (908-735-2265)  

Calendar of Town Committee Meetings at Municipal Bldg. 

ASSESSOR — 9:00 AM to 12:00 Noon  Every Thursday 

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT — 7:30 PM  Fourth Monday of each month (as needed) 

BOARD OF RECREATION — 7:30 PM  Third Thursday of each month 

COUNCIL MEETING — 7:30 PM Second and Fourth Tuesday of each month 

ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION — 7:30 PM  Fourth Monday of each month 

HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE — 7:30 PM  Third Wednesday of each month 

PLANNING BOARD — 7:30 PM  First Tuesday of each month 

SHADE TREE COMMISSION — 7:30 PM  Third Monday of each month 

SMART GROWTH COMMITTEE — 7:30 PM Third Thursday of each month 

Located at 47 Leigh Street :   

       BUILDING INSPECTOR — Every Tuesday 3:30 PM to 4:30 PM 

      TAXES, FINANCE, CONSTRUCTION, PERMIT OFFICES 


